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This week’s attendance  
superstars are: 

FST - 98% 

2E & 2M - 100 % 

3S - 99 % 

5B & 6H - 100 % 

Reading Raffle 

This week’s winner is: 

Noah in 2M 

 

Christian Value: Justice   Learning Behaviour:  Participation  Worship Theme:  The story of Easter  

 

 

This week’s points totals are: 

Ireland =  3895 
Morrison =  3785 
Welton =  3970 

We are so proud of our basketball team. This week, for the first 

time ever we were crowned Leicestershire under 11’s basketball 

champions! Huge congratulations to Mr K and his team. I have 

just been in to see the Year 4 children rehearsing their show. 

Thank you so much to those who have donated props or helped children learn their 

lines, it is going to be a great treat for everyone at the performances next week. Please 

could all Year 4 children be back in school for 6pm on Wednesday and Thursday. Anoth-

er special mention must go to the team who put on the  grandparents lunch. It was really 

lovely to see them organise and prepare the tables with ASHA themed place settings 

and table service. We are so lucky to have so many lovely grandparents to share our 

events and ideas. I do hope everyone has received their OPAL play letter. Please do have 

a look around for anything on the Bingo Cards you might be able to donate on our dress 

down day in April.  We can’t wait to transform our playgrounds. 

Red Nose Day 2023 
 

The total raised was a 

whopping  £721.30  

 
Thank you so much to 
everyone for supporting the School 
Council with their amazing fundraising 
activities. Your kind donations were 
much appreciated.  

Red Nose Day 2023  
Mr Men & Little Miss Winners 

Arla 1H 
Bethany 2E 
Bertie 3S 
Lily M 4W 
Ellie C 5P 
Freya 6C 

All children who have achieved 

100% attendance are entered 

into a raffle. This week’s  winner 

are: 

Isabelle 2M & Isaac 5P  

Year 6 Grandparents Lunch 
 

Some of our year 6 children and the Global 
Ambassadors shared lunch with their 
grandparents this week.  The children   
enjoyed serving food and chatting with 
each other. A great time was had by all!!  
Well done to Amreece, Anabelle, William, 

Matthias and Astrid  for organising - you 
did a fantastic job. We hope they will be 
able to run more lunches for other year 
groups next term. 

Children’s Mental Health & Wellbeing Week 

The total raised for the week was- £398.10 

We  would like to thank everyone for their kind donations. 
We would also love your feedback on this year's children's 
mental health and wellbeing week. Please would you follow 
the QR code to complete a very short survey.  This will help 
us with future planning.  Thank you -The Kibworth Mental 
Health team.  

Hair Bands and Make Up in school 

Please could we ask for all hair longer than shoulder length to be tied 
back. Plain Alice Bands or hair bands, preferably in school colours, are 
part of our uniform.  Please could we ask that children don’t wear hair-
bands which have cat ears , large bows or unicorns on. Thank you for 
supporting us by making sure your children don’t wear nail varnish or 
any make up in school.  



 

 

26.03.23 Y5 Journey to the cross  

27.03.23 Y1 Conkers Trip 

28.03.23 Y1 and Y5 Fire Talk 

29.03.23 Y4 Performance 

29.03.23 Y2 Family Worship 

30.03.23 Y4 Performance 

31.03.23 Last Day of term 

17.04.23 Back to school 

 
 

Year 6 
Ryley 
Year 5 

Maisie, Billy, Nancy and Eleanor 

Year 3 

Aarian and Enzo 
Year 2 

Noah and Sophie 

Year 1 

Darcie, Jacob and Alfred 

EYFS 

Odin and Ella 

The Big, Wide, World - Foundation 
 

Our topic this half term in  Foundation has been ‘The Big, 

Wide, World’.  Each week the children have received a  post-

card from Paddington from a different country around the 

world. We have focused on the climate, animals and some 

famous landmarks in each country. The children have enjoyed 

exploring and creating artwork from different cultures and 

they also had a go at some African  drumming. We were really excited to have a 

visit from Mrs Blake who works for British Airways. 

The children loved learning about her job and hearing 

about all the   exciting 

places she had visited. The    

children have worked real-

ly hard on their writing 

this half term. We have 

been writing sentences about Australia and we have 

retold the story of Handa’s Hen.  

Prayers from our Monday Prayer Group 
Psalm 33 The Lord loves righteousness and justice; the earth is full of his unfailing 
love.  

 We pray for the year 5 children coming to St Wilfrid's tomorrow to think 
about the Easter story, that they will realise God loves them and know they can 
trust him, however hard life is 

 We pray for the people telling the children the story to make it clear for them 

 We give thanks that a new headteacher has been appointed, Mrs Matthew, 
and we pray for her as she prepares to say goodbye at her present school. We 
pray for Mrs Paterson as she comes near to the end of her time as headteacher, 
that she will be comforted and the farewells be a great blessing to her 

 We pray for families struggling to pay their bills, and having to choose        
between eating or heating, to get the help they need and we give thanks for the 
schools helping and the Foodbank and the helping agencies at The Well.  

 We thank you for all the help there is for children and young people struggling 
with worry and anxiety and eating problems, that there are agencies in school 
and through school to help them and their families. We pray the children will feel 

able to access it   Amen    

Earthquake Appeal 

Layla and her mum thank everyone for 

their kind donations to the Turkish/

Syria earthquake appeal. Mrs Aziz said 

‘I cannot believe the support and kind-

ness everyone has shown. I am so 

proud to be part of this village’. Layla 

worked really hard to get all the dona-

tions packaged up and her mum would 

like to say a massive thank you on be-

half of all of the people you will help 

with these items. 

 

 

 

 

Leicestershire Basketball Champions 
This has been a very successful week for Kibworth basketball team. After win-
ning our local and regional competition, our team progressed to county level. 
County finals took place on Tuesday 21st March at Morningside Arena, home of 
Leicester Riders. It was a competition between the 10 best primary school teams 
in Leicestershire. Right from the beginning, we played against very challenging 
rivals and our children were initially a little overwhelmed losing in a first half by 
0:2. After a quick team talk, our players manged to regain their confidence and 
bounce back, winning our first game 3:2. In their second and third game, our bas-
ketballers started to really shine and started to show their outstanding skills and 
true passion for the game. Kibworth easily got through the group stage and then 
semi-finals. They hadn’t lost a single game throughout the whole tournament. In 
the final, we were playing against Brocks Hill Pri-
mary, the only school who Kibworth lost to in a 
previous competition. At this stage, our players 
knew, that nothing and no one could stop them!  
We won the final game 6:1. Kibworth team lifted 
the trophy and were announced Leicestershire 
Basketball U11 Champions. .Well done team Kib-
worth and their great coach Mr K! 

PE Stars 

This week’s winners 

  

 Shamaailah 2E 

Phoenix 6R 


